Torbay and South Devon Miss

NHS Foundation Trust

Trust Headquarters Torbay Hospital Lowes Bridge TORQUAY TQ2 7AA

Via email Caroline Taylor **Director of Adult Social Care** Torbay Council

Direct Line: 01803 655702

Fax Number: 01803 616334

E-Mail: chiefexecutive.tsdft@nhs.net Website: http://www.torbayandsouthdevon.nhs.uk

> Your Ref: Our Ref: MM/SJF/084 Date: 3rd June 2016

Dear Caroline

St Kilda – Torbay and South Devon NHS Foundation Trust Board 25th May 2016.

Further to the proposals to our Trust Board in April, and subsequent engagement with the Brixham community and stakeholders about reproviding the services currently located in St Kilda's, a report was discussed at the public Trust Board on 25th May 2016. This document set out the feedback from the various engagement meetings with key stakeholders which the Trust has undertaken during April and May and the consideration of the Torbay Council's Overview and Scrutiny Board meeting on 18th May 2016.

I am therefore writing to you to confirm the Trust's proposal to relocate the services at St Kilda as outlined in our April Board report and during the engagement, and to close the present St Kilda facility at Drew Street, Brixham.

The approved recommendation is as follows:

- 1. "Given feedback from Overview and Scrutiny it is recommended that the Board of Directors reconfirm its previous decision to close St Kilda as outlined in the report of 6th April 2016.
- 2. The Board of Directors recommendations are made in writing to the Director of Adult Social Care (DASS) of Torbay Council for a final decision"

I would be grateful if you would consider and advise of the Council's decision in respect of the recommendation to close St Kilda's.

With best wishes

Yours sincerely

Mairead McAlinden Chief Executive

halvead

Liz Davenport, Chief Operating Officer

